From: Les Helgeson -

Sent: Tuesday, May 2, 2017 6:20 PM

To: JMR Exhibits

Cc: rep.annlininger@state.or.us; sen.ginnyburdick@state.or.us; rep.carlwilson@state.or.us;

sen.tedferrioli@state.or.us; Sen.FloydProzanski@state.or.us; Rep Fahey;
rep.kenhelm@state.or.us; Rep.AndyOlson@state.or.us; Sen.LeeBeyer@state.or.us;
Sen.JeffkKruse@state.or.us

Subject: SB 874

Co-Chairs, Members of the Committee:

Given the allegedly "robust" tracking and security requirements imposed upon OLCC licensees, what does SB 874 bill
seek to accomplish?

Is METRC, camera placement, etc. insufficient and thus a waste of resources? How much diversion from licensees has
been documented and verified?

Finally, how will SB 874 be enforced?

This seems like a far-fetched bill that does little more than perhaps assuage certain political diversions. It certainly
appears to compromise the integrity of METRC and other expensive systems currently in place.

Given the importance of the committee's remaining work, | suggest you not waste any more time on this unenforceable
and unnecessary piece of legislation.

Thank you.

Les Helgeson
Green Hills LLC



